
 

STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF THE AFRICA GROUP BY MR EBOA EBONGUE 

FELIX, PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF CAMEROON TO THE 

UNITED NATIONS, ON THE ORGANIZATION OF WORK OF THE FIFTH 

COMMITTEE FOR THE FIRST PART OF THE RESUMED 76TH SESSION OF THE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY (New York, 4th March 2022) 

  

Mr. Chairman, 

1. I have the honour to deliver this statement on behalf of the Africa Group on 

the organization of work for the first part of the resumed 76th session of 

the General Assembly. 

 

2. The Group expresses its appreciation for the excellent work done by your 

Excellency and the Bureau during the main part of the 76th session and is 

confident that this first resumed session will also yield positive outcome, 

resulting in the conclusion of some longstanding issues. 

 

3. The Africa Group also takes this opportunity to reiterate its appreciation of 

the excellent work of the Fifth Committee Secretariat, under the leadership 

of Mr. Lionel Berridge.   

 

4. The Group wishes to seize the opportunity of this first meeting of the Fifth 

Committee in 2022 to welcome Pakistan as the current Chair of the Group 

of 77 and China and to reiterate its full support during its leadership of our 

Group. The Group also commends the remarkable chairmanship of the 

Republic of Guinea, particularly during the current challenging 

circumstances. 

 

Mr. Chairman,  

 

5. The Group aligns itself with the statement just delivered by the 

representative of Pakistan on behalf of the Group of 77 and China and 

would like to make the following additional remarks.  

 

6. Despite efforts from the Secretariat, the Group continues to note some delay 

in the issuance of documents in all working languages of the Organization. 



 

The Group looks forward to the timely issuance of reports by the Secretariat 

and ACABQ, according to the Rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 

The Group regrets to be in a position to reiterate this request, as timely 

submission of working documents is a prerequisite to a positive conclusion 

of the work of this committee. 

 

7. In a similar line of thought, the Africa Group wishes to stress that the 

availability of simultaneous interpretation during critical parts of the work 

of this Committee, in addition to the formal meetings is expected. Indeed, 

after exactly two calendar years of operating under Covid working methods, 




